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HARDEE COUNTY HARDEE COUNTY

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

MINUTES

Hardee County Economic Development Councill

Hardee County Industrial Development Authority
Commission Chambers 412 W. Orange, Room 102, Wauchula, FL 33873 Regular Meeting

1/09/2018 8:30 AM

BOARD MEMBERS

Gene Davis, Chairman | Tommy Watkins, Vice-Chairman | Monica Reas | Courtney Green | Lory Durrance | Calli
Ward | Vanessa Hernandez | |

1. Call to Order

Attendee Name Title Status Arrived
Gene Davis Chairman Present
Tommy Watkins Vice-Chairman Present
Monica Reas Board Member Absent
Courtney Green Board Member Present
Lory Durrance Board Member Present
Calli Ward Board Member Present
Vanessa Hernandez Board Member Present

Visiting: Bruce Stayer, Amy Gleason, William Wilson, Henry Kuhlman, Halton Peters, Jessica Newman,
Charlie Cox, Michael Garcia, Keith Rupp, and Michael Noel.

Staff: Bill Lambert, Sarah Pelham and Kristi Schierling

County Commissioners: Mike Thompson, Rick Knight and Sue Birge

Press: Michael Kelly

2. Approval of Agenda

Item 2.1. Motion to approve agenda as presented

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS]

MOVER: Calli Ward, Board Member

SECONDER: Tommy Watkins, Vice-Chairman

AYES: Davis, Watkins, Green, Durrance, Ward, Hernandez
ABSENT: Reas

3. Approval of Minutes
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Minutes January 9, 2018

Item 3.1. December 2017 EDC/IDA Minutes

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS]

MOVER: Tommy Watkins, Vice-Chairman

SECONDER: Courtney Green, Board Member

AYES: Davis, Watkins, Green, Durrance, Ward, Hernandez
ABSENT: Reas

4. Agenda Items

Item 4.1. Florida First Capital Finance Corporation

William Wilson, Vice President of FFCFC, came before the Board today to discuss the SBA 504 Loan program.
Florida's First Capital is a US Small Business Administration Certified Development Corporation. A CDC is a
nonprofit organization certified by the SBA to provide 504 loans to small businesses. Mr. Wilson handed out an
informational packet and it is on file at the EDC office. Director Lambert said to William Wilson that he would
like for him to come and speak at a future FHERO meeting.

Item 4.2. CRA- Community Redevelopment Plan

Jessica Newman, CRA Director, was here to invite the members to the series of meeting for the CRA Master
Plan update. This will be held on January 29th. There will be a series of meetings with different groups to
provide information and ideas for the next set of projects and goals. The last update was done in 2010. Since
then, many projects were completed that were listed in the Master Plan. Mrs. Newman gave a set of examples of
the types of projects that have been completed from the current Master Plan. The parking lot renovation and
stormwater work were just a few of the named. Jessica Newman also announced that the Ghost Tour tickets are
on sell now.

Item 4.3. Caresync Update

Amy Gleason gave the Caresync update. She mentioned that Caresync recognized as the national leader in
chronic care management. There are currently around 120 employees in Hardee County with 39 open positions.
There will be a future need of an additional 40 more open positions. They are currently working with a Florida
certifying body to create a new care coordination certified professional program. Travis Bond has been working
with designers and architects for the old Winn Dixie building. SFSC is wanting to meet with them about
possibly doing an in house training program for them.

Item 4.4. Hardee Fresh Update

Halton Peters gave a quick background for the newer members and an update of where Hardee Fresh is. They
will be growing leafy greens in an indoor vertical farm hydoponically. Their day one employee count is planned
to be 25 and this will scale up as they move forward. They anticipate ordering steel and hope to be under
construction by the end of the first quarter. Halton said that he would be highly disappointed if by March they
do not have the racking under construction.

Item 4.5. PFM Update

Director Lambert read an email from Veronica Hurst letting everyone know of Shawn Okun's passing. PFM
does have a board and they do plan to continue on with their operations. The building is currently closed this
week so business matters can be put into order for the continuation of business.

Item 4.6. Ag Test Plot Update

We only had one responder to our farming ad. They have paid us $6,000 to farm for one season. Michael Garcia
will be doing some video work out in the olives. Both of the grants that we applied for with Mote Marine were
denied.
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Minutes

January 9, 2018

Iltem 4.7. EDC/IDA Financial Accounts

Wauchula State Bank needs our file to have information about who the signers are on the account and what they
can do related to the accounts there. We typically have our Chair and Vice Chair as signers as well as Bill
Lambert and Lory Durrance since he is across the street. Our current signers are Lory Durrance, Vanessa
Hernandez, Gene Davis and Bill Lambert. Checks do have to have 2 signers. This request was made by the

bank.

Motion is to approve Lory Durrance, Bill Lambert, Vanessa Hernandez, Gene Davis and Tommy Watkins as
signers on all EDC/IDA accounts. The accounts are required to have 2 signers and the signers have the ability to
conduct any business necessary for the EDC/IDA. This motion will also ratify any prior activities that were

handled related to the accounts.

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS]

MOVER: Courtney Green, Board Member

SECONDER: Tommy Watkins, Vice-Chairman

AYES: Davis, Watkins, Green, Durrance, Ward, Hernandez
ABSENT: Reas

5. Project Updates/Chair Updates

Director Lambert received a presentation from Brian Stufflebean late yesterday. He reviewed it this morning and felt
that it wasn't quite ready for board review. He still needs a site that has rail access. Hogan St. is still moving
forward. The old Florida Hospital has many opportunities. There have been talks with Peace River Center, drug
rehabilitation center and an ALF just to name a few. Sarah Pelham spoke about our attendance to the Rural Summit.
While we were there, Sarah Pelham spoke to someone from DEO regarding the match on the Florida Job Growth
Grand fund. A match is not required but does help. Sarah decided to go ahead and submit our application with a
50/50 match. DEO also announced that they had received over 200 applications with an asking amount of $269

million. The grant is only for $85 million.
6. Financial Report

Item 6.1. December 2017 EDC/IDA Financials

There was nothing significant to report.

RESULT: ADOPTED [UNANIMOUS]

MOVER: Tommy Watkins, Vice-Chairman
SECONDER: Courtney Green, Board Member

AYES: Davis, Watkins, Green, Durrance, Hernandez
ABSENT: Reas

EXCUSED: Ward

7. Announcements/Other Business/Public Comments

8. Adjournment
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